Minutes of the Beeford Parish Council Meeting

On Monday 11th November 2019 at 7.00 pm At the Beeford Community Centre

Present: Chairman Keith McCloud, Vice Chair Alan Turner

Councillors Hazel Adamson, Brian Jackson, Clark Robson, Ian Sawyer, Rita Scurr, Barbara Smithson, John Sowersby, Rosalind Turner, Colin Wilburn

Clerk to Parish Council Anne McCloud, Ward Councillor Paul Lisseter, Members of the Public

1. Apologies for Absence:

Ward Councillors Jane Evison and Jonathan Owen.

2. Declaration of Interest - No declarations of interest were made.

3. To accept minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2019.

Proposed Cllr Jackson

Seconded Cllr A Turner

All Agreed

4. Matters arising

- **a.** The Chairman confirmed that the road works in Beeford are near completion stage with only completion of the works in Main Street remaining, this being due to the ongoing repair works in relation to the water leak which would appear is still unresolved. ERYCC to be contacted in relation to this matter.
- b. The Chairman confirmed that unfortunately there will be no Christmas lights at the Community Centre this Christmas this being due to an email which has been received from the Beeford Community Association stating the event will not go ahead and will be reviewed for Christmas 2020. Cllr Adamson thanked Cllr Wilburn for his time given in relation to the offer of tree lights. It was initially agreed that the Parish Council would contribute £250 towards the event (minuted 14/10/19 5c) however this will now be subject to a review by the Parish Council upon formal confirmation that this event will go ahead in 2020. The Chairman also commented that this was a huge disappointment and felt that the Community Centre Committee had missed an opportunity to unite the residents of Beeford by cancelling the event despite offers of support and sponsorship from both the Parish Council and the Londis store in Beeford.
- **c.** The Chairman and Cllr Alan Turner attended the Meet the Commission meeting dated 7th November 2019 with both reporting back that the PCC Keith Hunter gave a presentation which included confirmation that since his appointment the Humberside Police Force has increased their officers from 1460 to 1900 with a further increase due within 2020.

5. Correspondence

- **a.** Councillors confirmed they have received the first edition of the Cabinet Newsletter via email. Anyone wishing to have a copy sent direct to them via email please contact the Clerk. The newsletter can also be found on the Parish Council website.
- **b.** Estimate number of those sleeping rough within the East Riding is due on the evening of Tuesday 19th into the morning of Wednesday 20th November. This is undertaken each year to form part of a national picture for the Government.
- **c**. Beeford payphone Letter sent by the Clerk objecting on removal of the telephone box.
- d. Clerk to attend ERNLLCA conference dated 15th November 2019.
- **e.** Email received from ERYCC in relation to Overview and Scrutiny Committee asking for input Cllr R Turner suggested Planning and S106.
- f. Letter received from Mathew Buckley ERYCC confirming that there is a revised copy of the Code of Conduct. The Parish Council have formerly resolved to adopt the revised version.
 Proposed Cllr R Turner Seconded Cllr Smithson All Agreed

g. Letter received from Hornsea School asking for contribution towards their fundraising campaign for a new school bus. Letter was also received from Driffield School in relation to school bus service to and from Beeford. The Parish Council agreed to contribute £100 to Hornsea School and £50 to Driffield School via the LWFF. In relation to Hornsea School it was raised by several Councillors of their concerns regarding the disruptive actions of several pupils who attend Hornsea School whilst waiting for the school bus @ Manor Drive which could ultimately result in either damage to the Shelter and injury to the pupils concerned. These concerns have already been raised with Hornsea School however it was felt that along with the contribution the Parish Council should reiterate these concerns to the Headmaster.

Proposed Cllr Sowersby

Seconded Cllr Robson

All Agreed

h. Email received from Alan Benstead – Beeford Buzz asking for funding towards the ongoing publication of the Buzz. The Parish Council agreed to contribute £100.

Proposed Cllr Jackson

Seconded Cllr A Turner

All Agreed

6. Finance

- **a.** Balance sheet of Accounts given to all Parish Councillors showing a balance of £13632.49p @ 30th September 2019 for the first half year.
- **b**. Schedule of Accounts approved and signed off by Cllr Robson and Cllr A Turner.
- c. Annual insurance renewal from Zurich Insurance £503.25 accepted for renewal.
- **d.** A revised quotation has been received from Shelutions for sides to be placed on the bus shelter at Manor Drive with the clerk negotiating extra discount which was appreciated and acknowledged by the Parish Council. Clerk to contact Shelutions to confirm and agree an installation date.

Proposed Cllr Jackson

Seconded Cllr Robson

All Agreed

7. Planning

- **a.** Ward Councillor Paul Lisseter attended the meeting and gave an update in relation to Planning application 18/0203/PLF (land 57 Main Street). The main topic he commented on was the S106 Agreement to which he confirmed the funds from the Agreement would be used for recreational facilities within the village however the final allocation would need to be agreed with ERYCC.
- 8. Children's Play Area no updates
- 9. Lissett Wind Farm no updates

10. Crime

a. The Parish Council have invited Wayne Goodwin (Speed Community Watch Coordinator) to attend the next PC meeting in December to give a short presentation in relation to the operation of Speed Watch and answer any questions that may arise.

Proposed Cllr Scurr

Seconded Cllr R Turner

All Agreed

11. Councillors updates

a. It was mentioned that there is an excessive amount of surface water along Beeford Main Street. Yorkshire Water are aware of this matter, but this will be monitored.

Date and time of next meeting 9^{th} December 2019 @ 7 pm.

There being no further discussion the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10 pm.